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November 2003  

From the President’s Desk 
I hope everyone has settled down after the sugar rush of Halloween only to begin  
preparing for the feasts of Thanksgiving!  As the new President of Loch Braemar  
Community Association, I would love to enter into the holiday months by letting you, the 
neighbors of Loch Braemar, know that the past and present Board of Directors have put 
together an exciting calendar of events for the remainder of 2003 right into 2004!   We 
kicked it off in October with our first annual chili fest and oh what a night that was!  We 
have turkey trots, progressive dinners, game nights, childrens' activities and much more 
planned.  I urge you to S T O P your busy schedule, participate and relax your hectic 
lives for a couple of hours each month.  Give yourself a chance to spend time with your 
neighbors-especially those you do not already know.  You may not know what you are 
missing! 
 
As always, our volunteer hotline is open!  The response has been good so far but we 
need GREAT in order for us to pull off everything we have planned. If you may be inter-
ested in helping out, please email me at hmoore@surfbest.net or call at 276-1466.  In 
particular, we are looking for people interested in participating in the following: 
 

• Progressive dinner in December 
• Help to maintain the front entrance (very little time commitment) 
• Fulfill the role of Vice President of LBCA 
• Assistance with the Christmas Mother program 

 
I look forward to hearing from anyone/everyone interested in helping out.  I also hope 
everyone lives healthy and happy lifestyles throughout the month of November.  Have a 
happy Thanksgiving and remember not to overlook the small things we are thankful for 
in life. 

Sincerely, 
Heather L. Moore 

What to talk with other parents and youth in Chesterfield County about 
the issues facing youth and their families?  
The 10th Annual SAY-SO! Strictly About Youth, Speak Out Community Youth Forum will take place on 
Thursday, Nov. 13th, at 5:30PM at Manchester Middle School. To register call, 796-7100 or register 
online at chesterfield.gov/humanservices/youthservices by Nov. 7th. 
 
Have fun completing this “fallen phrase” puzzle  

More Neighbor-to-Neighbor 

 

Disappearing Snack Cake 
Submitted by:  Lisa Briggs 

 
Take 1 pkg chocolate pudding, mix w/ 2 C. milk and cook til thick.  
Cool, add 1 pkg chocolate cake mix and 2 eggs.  Beat well.  Pour 
into greased cake pan (13x9x2).  Sprinkle w/ 1 C. chocolate chips 
and 1/2 C. chopped nuts.  Bake @ 350 for 30 min.  Drizzle glaze 
over chips & nuts.  Enjoy! 
 
May be substituted: 
             vanilla pudding & vanilla cake mix 
             lemon pudding & lemon cake mix 
             butterscotch pudding & yellow cake mix   

Neighborhood  
Recipe Corner 
New feature for the  

Loch Braemar newsletter:   
 

Do you have a  
“family favorite”,   
“most requested” or  
“kid friendly” recipe you’d 
like to share with your 
neighbors?  Just send your 
recipe to Lisa Briggs and I’ll 
make sure it’s included in 
the next newsletter. 



Christmas Luminaries, 2003 
The Board has decided to do something different for the luminaries 
this year.  Instead of purchasing them for the entire neighborhood, 
we are going to use the supplies collected from last year (rained out 
again!) to illuminate the entrance of Loch Braemar and combine it 
with our annual caroling event.  
 
Final details have yet to be worked out so if you 
would like to help with this activity, please call 

Leslie Moore 745-0043.  It is a short commitment and a great way to 
keep our neighborhood neighborly.   
 

Christmas Mother Program  
Loch Braemar will sponsor a "Christmas Mother" family again this 
year. See the enclosed flyer for details. If anyone is interested in 
helping out with shopping, gift  wrapping or preparing the gifts for  
delivery to the Christmas Mother, please contact Loretta Codemo at 
276-9057. This is an excellent Service Learning opportunity for any 
high school students who may be interested.  
 
 

Turkey Trot 
Loch Braemar's 2nd Turkey Trot will take place on Saturday, No-
vember 22. It will be a fun family event, where participants can run/
trot/walk the course throughout the neighborhood. Starting time will 
be 9:30 a.m. Watch for more details on a sign near the entrance! 
Plan to join in the fun! 
 

 
Web Site Update 
Subscribe to our new mailing list online at www.lochbraemar.com.   In an effort to 
better facilitate communication between the Loch Braemar neighbors, the Board will 
use this list to notify you of upcoming events in the neighborhood, plan changes, and 
other neighborhood related activities.  Give it a try! 

Neighbor—to—Neighbor  

Loch Braemar’s 1st Annual Chilifest  
a true heart-warming event 
Hope you were one of the lucky ones that were treated to some great food and music on Saturday,  
October 18th.  Our neighbor, Paul Albus and his Down and Out Band played some great music that had 
us dancing poolside.  Neighbors Lisa Briggs, Sue Sullivan, Carl Woods and Tamara Martin prove them-
selves as true chili chefs while Janice Moore (Heather’s wonderful mother-in-law) was our lady of the grill 
serving up some great burgers and dogs.  Our fun and frolic lead to ideas for a “Women of Loch Braemar 
2004 Calendar”.  How about it ladies?!? 
 
If you missed this event, read this newsletter to learn of other neighborhood activities you can join in on. 
 
 
Neighborhood Bible Study Group for Women 
Neighborhood women are invited to attend the Bible Study group that meets every Wednesday at 10am, 
and alternates meeting at either Sally Tan’s or Fay Sirk’s home.  The group is currently working on the 
Book of Mark.  If you’re interested in attending, please call Sally at 675-2801, or Fay at 675-0066. 
 
 

News & Announcements 

Name Title Email Phone 

Heather Moore President Hmoore@surfbest.net 276-1466 

vacant Vice President Can YOU help out??    

Kurt Woolley Treasurer Kurt@byu.net  

Carol Elliott Secretary Celliott@chva.org  

Gary Paz Membership Gpaz@nationalnurses.com  

Donna Woods Pool  745-5598 

Lisa Briggs Newsletter/Web Site Lisa@createdbylisa.com 674-9024 

Cindy Coghill Social Coghillcolors@aol.com 276-3005 

Patty Pendleton Concessions Ratherbnea@aol.com 674-4905 

LBCA Board & Committee Members 2003-2004 


